
A NEW EXPERIENCE 

Our departure was scheduled for April 7th, 2010, but we were excited much earlier. The days prior 

to our departure had been very challenging because we had to pack our bags, buy the latest things 

and organize everything. We had known about the trip since November; the project had been 

submitted to the approval of the Tuscan Region and we were waiting for the green light … 

Finally, after a long wait, the project was approved and immediately everybody began to organize 

the preparations for leaving.  

THE NIGHT BEFORE DEPARTURE. The departure was scheduled at 4:00 a.m. Nobody 

managed to sleep for the excitement, we were a little frightened by the remoteness and because we 

did not know what we had to face up to. At 3.00 am: rrrinnng .. the alarm clock rang! After getting 

ready, we arranged the last things in our bags: it was  time to leave! We reluctantly left the house. 

At the stadium, that was the meeting point, all our excitement soon disappeared when we met each 

other. We were sleepy and we had not even realized what was going to happen (for us it was like a 

dream)! 

When the bus for Milan airport came, we kissed  our parents good-bye and eventually we went on 

board! 
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